THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS UNIVERSITY EXTENSION DIVISION LAWRENCE February 28, 1944 Mr. E. A. Thomas, Commissioner Kansas State Activities Association National Reserve Life Building

10th and Kansas Topeka, Kansas

Dear Mr. Thomas:

As editor of the Kansas State High School Activities Journal and promoter of sports for our Kansas youth, I'm sure that you'll be interested to know that Dr. F. C. "Phog" Allen is presenting a series of sportscasts from KFKU each Thursday evening at 9:30. These programs highlight sports as they concern the University, colleges, and high schools of the state.

I'm enclosing a copy of this past week's discussion on the "twelve-foot goal basket -- to be or not to be" and Dr. Allen tells me that this Thursday evening, March 1, he will devote his broadcast to the high school tournament to be held at Lawrence.

We should be glad to place your name on our mailing list to receive copies of Dr. Allen's scripts each week if you indicate such a wish.

The announcer for Dr. Allen's program is David Lawson, sho for several years was director of music at the Topeka High School -- you probably know Mr. Lawson.

With every good wish for the continued success of high school activities in Kansas, I am

Sincerely yours,

Mildred Seaman, Assistant Program Director . KFKU

MS:ds Enc.